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Members of the Iwi Liaison Committee have 
been involved in developing a new Strategic 
Plan. The plan will help Iwi and the Council 
makes decisions of benefi t to all. For Iwi, it will 
enable them to be an active part of Council’s 
decision making processes. The plan is being 
reviewed to recognise that several iwi in the 
District have now settled or will soon settle 
their claims with the Crown. This will enable 
those Iwi to make decisions about their future 
and to use their resources. The Council will 
need to respond to these aspirations in a 
timely way.
Two more Iwi, represented at the Iwi Liaison 
Committee, have signed Deeds of Settlement 
with the Crown. Ngati Whare, located in the 
area surrounding the Whirinaki Conservation 
Park including Te Whaiti and Minginui; and 
Ngati Manawa, located around Murupara, will 
gain greater control over the management of 
assets in their rohe (tribal area).
For Te Runanga o Ngati Whare, the settlement 
will allow Ngati Whare Iwi to govern a large 
part of the Whirinaki Forest. It will enable them 
to develop a Conservation Management Plan 
for the park alongside the East Coast Bay of 

Plenty Conservation Board and the Department 
of Conservation. The Whirinaki Conservation 
Park is to be re-named “Whirinaki Te Puna a 
Tane”, recognising the park as a place of plenty, 
fi lled with pua and rongoa (animals and food).
Te Runanga o Ngati Whare Chairman and 
Whakatane District Council Iwi Liaison 
representative, James Carlson, says “the new 
kaitiaki (guardian) of the park will be more 
actively involved in preserving the natural 
environment. This will encourage greater 
numbers of kokako, kiwi, weka and indigenous 
plants”.
The Ngati Manawa Deed of Settlement (with 
the CNI settlement) will result in the Iwi 
receiving $12.2 million of Central North Island 
Forest Lands. Cultural redress has also been 
acknowledged by the gifting of historical and 
cultural sites in the area. This includes a total 
land area of 744 hectares, some wahi tapu 
sites and $2.6 million for special projects. Ngati 
Manawa will also receive a share of license 
rentals and revenue from Licensed Crown 
Forest Lands.
These settlements follow closely the Central 
North Island (CNI) settlement last year, 

involving several Iwi including Ngai Tuhoe, 
Ngati Whare, Ngati Manawa and Ngati 
Rangitihi, with rohe in the Whakatane District.
The Iwi Liaison Committee congratulates and 
acknowledges the signifi cance of these events 
for all of these Iwi.

Minister of Treaty Settlements Chris Finlayson 
and Te Runanga o Ngati Whare Chair James 
Carlson at the Deed signing ceremony.


